
 

 

 

May 2, 2025 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

House Committee on Appropriations 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

I am requesting funding for the City of Tolleson Wastewater Digester #4 project in Fiscal Year 

2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Tolleson, located at 9055 W. 

Van Buren St., Tolleson AZ, 85353. The funding would be used to complete the construction of 

Wastewater Digester #4 at Tolleson’s wastewater treatment facility. The project is an appropriate 

use of taxpayer funds because it ensures the City of Tolleson can meet growing demands for 

wastewater treatment as the region develops, and provides critical infrastructure improvements 

that support public health, environmental protection, and long-term operational reliability. 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Title 

VI of the Clean Water Act (CWSRF) and Section 1452 of the Safe Drinking Water Act 

(DWSRF). I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family. 

 

      Sincerely,  

 

       

Yassamin Ansari 

      Member of Congress 


